
26th March, 2010

NEWSLETTER TO PARENTS/GUARDIANS

All glory be to the Triune God for Their faithfulness in seeing us through the Bloom term. On 
behalf of the CEO and the entire members of Staff of the school, we wish our dear parents a 
wonderful Easter and pray that your experience of His resurrection power and glory will be 
greater this year than ever before in Jesus name.

END OF TERM/RESUMPTION 

Today marks the end of the Bloom (2nd) term which commenced on January 4th,  2010.  The 
harvest (3rd) term begins on Saturday, 17th April, 2010. 

All students are expected to resume on that day.  We solicit your usual co-operation in instilling 
the  virtue  of  punctuality  in  your  wards/children  especially  in  view  of  the  forthcoming 
promotion examinations to determine which students cross into the next grade. 

PROGRESS REPORT

We have enclosed your child/ward’s academic report and strongly encourage parents to review 
their child’s/ ward’s report with a view to taking full advantage of the school’s Open Door policy 
to discuss this directly with school management in order to evolve effective and personalised 
strategies that should optimize each student’s performance in the harvest term. 

EXTERNAL EXAMINATIONS AND EXTENSION CLASSES

Extension classes begin in earnest for Grades 9, 11, 12, & A/Level students from March 29 th, 
2010 extending through the Easter period as detailed preparations for forthcoming External 
examinations commence. We trust the Lord to anoint our students with the favor of distinction 
as they labour faithfully to enter into the new level of excellence God has promised us this year.

The external examinations to be written are:

(1) Grade 9: (a)   Cambridge Check point May/June 2010



                 (b)   Federal JSCE May/June 2010

                 (c)   State JSCE

       
(2) Grade 11:  Cambridge O/L May/June 2010 

    (For students who met the set requirement)

        (3)Grades 12 & A/Level: a)   Cambridge O/A Level respectively. May/June 2010
                                                     b)  WAEC April – June, 2010.

MENTORING DEPARTMENT

The benefits of active practice (after teaching sessions) through our regular tutorial periods was 
emphasized this term and assisted students to further maximize learning on a day to day basis. 
We look forward to results that justify the wisdom behind this principle of consistent paced 
hard work as the best route to excellent success and expect our students to take full advantage 
as they become more and more accustomed to success. 

CO-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES 
International Day

It was indeed an evening to remember as students (with evident support from home) put up 
extremely colorful,  innovative and synchronized displays  of  the history,  culture and distinct 
style (not to mention the food!) of Thailand (grade 7), Jamaica (grade 8), Brazil (grade 9), UAE 
(grade 10),  Scotland (grade 11) and  Greece (grade 12). Dazzling costumes were on display as 
graceful  eastern  gowns  and  headgear  contrasted  the  casual  yellow-red-green  rasta  attire 
(complete with dreadlocks) and as the amazing variety of Scottish tartan wear turned heads, 
the oriental red-gold and blue gold looked simply regal and beautiful. Jamaica edged out the 
competition taking first place while Brazil  and UAE were second and third respectively in a 
programme coordinated and compeered by ‘A’ level students. 
We echo the appreciation of the distinguished panel of judges to salute the unflinching belief, 
effort and sacrifice of our children and hope the lessons learnt will be put to good use next 
year! 

SPORTS - INTER SCHOOL  BASKETBALL  MATCH
LIFEFORTE HIGH SCHOOL vs. LEAD CITY UNIVERSITY HIGH SCHOOL (BOYS & GIRLS)

This highly anticipated match proved to be both thrilling and exciting. As the girls took to the 
court,  the Lead City team immediately took the offensive but met with a resolute Lifeforte 
defense. Lifeforte ladies gradually took the initiative scoring successive baskets using their eagle 
and press strategy and eventually won the game with 26 to 16 points margin.



Next it was the boys’ turn as a really tough and keenly contested match ensued between both 
teams. Lead City University boys blazed to an early lead and maintained this edge despite the 
determined late rally by the Lifeforte team. The game ended a close 28 to 33 points in favor of 
Lead City.

Well done Lifeforte!!! Well done   Lead city!!!

PAYMENT OF OUTSTANDING BILLS
We encourage parents to pay on or before resumption of the Harvest term and pray the Lord to 
grant  you divine  enabling grace and an abundant  supply  of  resources  as  you invest  in  our 
beloved children; God’s heritage.

GENERAL 
Please  monitor  your  child/children’s  spiritual  growth  while  at  home.   You  are  enjoined to 
encourage them in daily prayer, daily Bible reading and communion with the Holy Spirit.

God bless you all. Have a wonderful Easter holiday.

MRS GRACE AINA
PRINCIPAL


